Joyfully Offering Service
2015 Tour Retreat

Retreat participants who have attended previous retreats and are familiar with the practice of
Mindfulness in the Plum Village tradition are invited to offer service in various capacities.
The volunteer role is not expected to impact on full participation in the retreat; there is no fee
reduction.

* Arrival Day Volunteers help on August 31 with tasks such as parking, registration,
greeters, room guides and more. We ask that arrival day volunteers arrive by 9 AM on
August 31, although some exceptions may be made. Volunteers are welcome to stay
overnight at Blue Cliff on August 30 if needed; there is no fee for this overnight stay,
however, donations are especially welcome.

* Retreat Volunteers are needed to person Mindfulness Bell, Parallax Press and
Sangha-Info Tables and for other tasks throughout the retreat.

* Day of Mindfulness Volunteers help with tasks such as parking, meditation hall set
up, greeters, at various tables and more. Assistance will also be needed for clean-up.
Volunteers will need to arrive by 7 AM. In order to facilitate this, volunteers for the
Day of Mindfulness who do not live close by or who are remaining on after the retreat
may stay overnight at Blue Cliff the night of September 5; there is no fee for this
overnight stay, however, donations are especially welcome. Camping is encouraged.
No overnight stays are available for the night of September 6.

* Ifyou are interested in offering service as a volunteer in any of these capacities and for
details on housing for August 30 or September 5, please contact Theodate Lawlor at
theodate52@gmail.com.



